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Comodoro Rivadavia, November 07, 2020 

 
Dear brothers and sisters, I want to greet you all, hoping that upon receipt of this letter you 

are all well enjoying the blessings of our beloved God and the Lord Jesus. 
 
Due to the pandemic that the world is going through, there is not much to report since the 

restrictions imposed by the government do not allow working freely for the kingdom. 
 
Problems with my health: At the end of October I had two weeks with respiratory problems, 

specifically shortness of breath. There were days when I was so short of breath, to the point that I 
thought I was going to die. 

 
They did an X-ray of my lungs, EKG, blood and urine tests, all of which came out normal. 

Finally they did a swab to see if I had or had Covid19 but the result came back negative. The 
doctors who saw me were clinicians and on-call doctors. I was diagnosed with a "panic attack" (I 
doubt that's it) and they only prescribed a chlorozepan pill. Although my shortness of breath 
improved, although there are times that I still have trouble breathing, my chest still hurts and I have 
phlegm. 

 
Next Monday, so I'll see if I can get an appointment with the pneumonologist and see if he 

can make a better diagnosis. I have to go on Monday because it is the day that this specialist is on 
duty at the hospital, and I think they will only see me at the end of the month. Consultations in a 
private clinic are relatively expensive ($ 1500 to $ 1800 Argentine pesos for the consultation). 

 
As for my wife and children, they are fine. The brothers in the faith too, so far none have 

been affected with the virus. 
 
Current COVID-19 situation in the city where I live: Comodoro Rivadavia is currently one of 

the cities with the most infections and deaths due to the virus. For which the activities have been 
restricted, and some continue as the control in the circulation, only by termination of DNI. Last 
week, despite the high infections, religious meetings were enabled among other activities. 

 
Also due to my health I have avoided going out to the street and as for the work for the 

church I was preaching on Sundays and giving some studies by WhatsApp. 
 
Economic support: It is the same that I have been receiving for years, without variation in 

amount, being those that help me two churches and a family from the USA. 
 
SPECIAL REQUEST WHERE DO THEY SEND ME MONEY: Brothers, the only means at 

the moment to be able to withdraw the money without inconvenience is through WESTERN 
UNION. Money Gram is not reliable in these times of pandemic, so I ask you not to send it to me . 
The last time I had to wait three weeks to withdraw the money, so I reiterate, please do not send it 
to me by Money Gram since you always have problems. 

 
I bid you farewell, thanking you enormously for your help and wishing you the richest 

blessings. I beg your prayers for my health. 


